TRC COMMITTEE MEETING 
9th January 2014
The Chantry
9:00 pm

In attendance: Gareth Thomas (Chair), Rob Watkins, Nigel Hale, Simon Loughran, Gemma Morgan, Ros Rowland, Rachel Mills, Janet Constable, Mark Grimsey, Hugh McPherson
Apologies: Craig Carscadden
Approval of previous meeting minutes: The minutes were approved as an accurate record 
Matters arising from previous meeting (28th November 2013)
OPS10 prizes.

The Secretary has informed the race directors of the Committee’s decision.
Presentation to BRACE.

A donation was made to a representative of BRACE at the Christmas party and a photograph taken which has been posted on the BRACE web site. The Chairman added that this year’s charity, Meningitis Now, has offered to give some of their T-shirts to Club members running in the Riverside Rollick. They are a Stroud based charity and have a representative who lives in Thornbury.
Club web site.

Steve Dimond and Nick Langridge have discussed how they plan to proceed with changes to the Club web site. They will not make any major changes in the short term, but will start initially on the style and appearance. In February the Committee will assign web pages to individuals who will receive some training from Steve and Nick.

The Treasurer informed the meeting that he received a bill from Worthers for an old domain name used by the Club. This has now been cancelled.

Route Mapping software.

John Grimsey has submitted a paper setting out his findings on Ordnance Survey route mapping products. This will be discussed in detail at a later date. In the mean time our requirements regarding printing out maps must be defined.

Action: Committee to make recommendations based on John’s paper.

TRC Poster.

The Chairman has held further discussions with Voodoo DesignWorks in Almondsbury, where he set out our requirements – a logo at the top, some photographs and three blocks of text. They estimated about one hour of design work at £50 per hour and £109 to produce the poster. They would be able to run an amended post at a later date if it should be necessary.

Action: Chairman to put out a request for suitable action photographs for the poster.

Social Event.
A total of 30 people have expressed a wish to attend the Bee Gees night at TLC. Tables have been reserved for the Club and tickets will be £12 each. The Committee expressed its thanks to Karen Carr for organising this event.

Treasurer’s Report
There is a current account balance of £8,276.11 with no cash in hand and deposit account balance of £5,217.82. There was a surplus of income against expenditure of £1,864.26. A final statement will be presented to the AGM.
The Treasurer pointed out that the high surplus is a result of payments already received for the 2014 Riverbank Rollick. If these payments are taken out, a truer figure of £400 surplus for 2013 activities is seen.
The Committee agreed that the subs for 2014 should remain unchanged. It may be necessary to make an increase in 2015 as the Club is now giving out more money to charity and to nominated races.
Secretary’s Report 
No new members have joined since the last meeting:

Year end 2013 membership now stands at 157, of whom 26 are new members. The final numbers are very similar to those for 2012.
The Club place in the Virgin London Marathon was given to Arthur Renshaw who has now received his race number from VLM.

Club Charity.

As minuted in the matters arising section, the 2014 Club charity is Meningitis Now, based in Stroud. Simon volunteered to contact the charity to discuss their attendance at Club races and to ask if a representative could give a short presentation at a Club night. A representative from the charity has now agreed to come to Club Night on January 30th
Club Captaincy.

The Chairman proposed that Ros Rowland should become Club Captain in 2014 and the proposal was seconded by the Treasurer. Ros kindly agreed to take on this role.

Committee for 2014.

The Chairman expressed his thanks to Committee members who are standing down; to Mark for his hard work over the last five years keeping the Club accounts in good order, to Janet for her work with trophies and organising Social events, to Liz for her initiatives on support to beginners, to Jo for organising social events, to Rachel for her work on the Club poster and to Rob Hopkins and Steve Selwyn for their support and contributions.
There is a full set of volunteers for the 2014 Committee who need to be proposed and seconded on the proposal form, which will be presented to the AGM for approval.
Leadership course.

Rob Cowlard was not able to attend the course held in December. The course fee is now £250, of which Avon Athletics will pay one third and the Club at least one third. Rebecca Dunsford wishes to attend the course being held on January 19th.  Rebecca is interested in helping beginners through the Run England scheme  and is already involved with Pilning Plodders, a local running group which encourages beginners.

Member of the month.

These awards continue to be given. Each month the Captain, after discussion with group leaders, will select a member. The recipient for January has been decided and will be announced at a Club night and then publicised on the web site the following week.
Nominated races.

A nominated race will be selected for January, as long as it does not clash with Cross Country. Mark suggested that the Hogweed Hilly Half be chosen for March.

Severn Walkway run.

Ros reported that she has started the planning for a 58 mile run along the Severn Walkway from Tewksbury to the Severn Bridge.  The run will start early evening on Saturday 12th July and continue through the night. Two drivers have volunteered to support the night stages. Walkers and runners will be invited to complete legs of the route on the Sunday. The event will finish on Sunday evening with a party at The Anchor, Oldbury. The Committee agreed to make funds available.  Ex-members of the Club will be invited to participate. Ros suggested having special T-shirts made but it was agreed that runners should wear Club colours. If the event is very successful, T-shirts could be considered for future such runs. It was agreed to give advanced publicity now, but members are unlikely to commit to it before May.
Action:  Ros to submit a detailed schedule of points where runners might meet to run one or more sections of the route, together with any logistical or financial assistance requested.
Steve Jones Memorial Trophy 2013 winner.

The results have been posted on the web site but the handicaps have not been applied to give the final result. Mark volunteered to calculate the result after consultation with Wilf Burke to clarify the algorithm used.
Action: Mark Grimsey to calculate the final result of the 2013 Steve Jones Memorial Trophy.

Policy on under 18’s.

The Club does not have anyone responsible for under-18 members. Although we currently do not have any under-18’s, we need to fill this post in the event that an under-18 wishes to join. Janet volunteered to take this on. The web site will be updated accordingly. The rules concerning under-18’s are on the web site.
Action: Secretary to update the web site to show Janet as responsible for under-18’s.

Committee meal.
Janet has booked La Piazza for January 18th. They have asked for menu choices to be sent in advance. The Club will pay for Committee members to have a meal at La Piazza if they cannot attend on the 18th.

Action: Committee members to let Janet have their meal requirements.

Family social event.

Ros proposed a family social event for New Year’s Eve at The Chantry. Mark recommended that New Year’s Eve would not be the best date as many people have other engagements. Rob Watkins pointed out that an early evening event would be preferable for those bringing small children. Committee members were not convinced, however, that there would be demand for such an event, over and above what we already do at Christmas.

Any Other Business
· Road Race Championship format.
The Chairman proposed that the format of the Road Race Championship be changed in order to attract more participants.
Action: All Committee members to submit ideas for a new format.

Action: Secretary to include further discussion on the agenda for the next meeting.

· Club news.
The Chairman was concerned that Club news should be regularly posted each week. Responsibilities need to be assigned for collecting news items and posting them.
Action: Secretary to include further discussion on the agenda for the next meeting.

· Route mapping software
The Chairman proposed that John Grimsey be invited to the next meeting to discuss his proposals further.
Action: Secretary to invite John Grimsey to the next meeting.

· Captain’s e–mail address.

Mark pointed out that a Hotmail account has been set up for the Captain. He volunteered to show Ros how to use the account to send Club news.
Action:  Mark to liaise with Ros.
· Membership form.

Simon asked if re-joining members needed to submit a form if their details are unchanged. It was agreed that they should as it helps the Secretary to keep track of membership renewals and changes in personal data.

· Club trophies.
Janet returned the trophies she has been holding. The Chairman agreed to hold them until a new trophy manager has been appointed.

· Swimathon.
The Secretary reported that he had received details of the Swimathon charity fund raising event at Thornbury Leisure Centre. The Committee agreed that the Club would not formally support the event as swimming is not a core activity. A number of individuals in the Club who are also keen swimmers may be interested in getting involved.

The meeting closed at 10:38
Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 6th March at The Chantry.
Nigel Hale, Secretary
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